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GRAND TRAVERSE PAVILIONS CONTINGENCY PLAN 

 
 

POLICY 
 

 
Due to the rising community spread of COVID-19 and the Delta Variant, The Pavilions 
has established this contingency plan to prevent potential spread of the virus within our 
facility. 
 
Should the rate rise to 5% or greater the following preventative measures will be put into 
place: 
 

1. Staff will resume the wearing of eye protection when in all resident areas.  
 For this phase safety glasses are appropriate. 
 
2. Visitors will resume wearing eye protection when visiting inside our facility. 

 
In the event that the rate rises to 10% or greater the following preventative measures 
will be put into place: 
 

1. Staff will resume wearing heavy duty goggles or face shields along with  
 KN95 masks. 
 
2. All indoor, outdoor and community outings will cease. Electronic visits and  
 window visits will be permitted.  
 
3. Staff and residents regardless of vaccination status will resume testing  
 twice weekly.  
 
4. All communal dining and activities will cease. 

 
Please note that we do not take these measures lightly. If you are up to date in the 
community you will understand that both fully vaccinated and unvaccinated individuals 
are contracting COVID (presumably the Delta Variant) at this time. Some with and some 
without symptoms in both groups. Many of these individuals reside in congregate care 
facilities such as the Pavilions. We understand the hardships that everyone has been 
through and we have also seen how devastating an outbreak in a facility has been. 
Thank you for your understanding and support as we strive to provide the best care we 
are able for your loved ones.  
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